
CNYR SCCA May 2024 Membership Meeting Minutes 
 
The May 2024 meeting of the Central New York Region of the SCCA was held at the 
Liverpool, NY American Legion Hall on Wednesday, 8-May-2024. 
 
RE Donofrio called the meeting to order at 7:16pm. There were 12 members in 
attendance. 
 
RE Report: 
RE Donofrio welcomed the assembled members and introduced new attendees Casey 
Quinn who is a long time Autocrosser that has moved to our Region from Southern 
California, and RallyX Chair Moellering’s father (Vince Sr.) who was visiting from 
Florida. Welcome all! 
 
Assistant RE Report: 
ARE Mangicaro had no report. 
 
Treasurer Report: 
Treasurer Cartini noted April’s income was the result of membership dues. Bill’s are 
current and additional income is expected in May from the two Solo events scheduled. 
Copies of the Region’s monthly financial report were provided for uploading to the club 
website. 
 
Secretary Report: 
Secretary Leubner reported the April meeting minutes had been loaded on the club 
website. 
 
Solo Report: 
ARE Mangicaro provided the Solo report in place of Solo Chair VanVranken. The April 
Novice school had 14 participants. The Solo event the next day had a successful run 
with 50 participants including all the Novice school students. Unfortunately, wind gusts 
during the day caused the timing display to fall over and become damaged. Repairs will 
need to be made before it can be used again. A discussion was held on procuring a 
second display as backup. 
 
RallyX Report: 
RallyX Chair Moellering noted the next event is scheduled for Sunday, June 30th. He 
also reported he was able to develop a solution to fix the issue with submitting 
Canadian weekend memberships to the National office. 
 
Road Rally Report: 
Road Rally Chair Beyer reported no events scheduled at the present time. He also 
supplied the RallyX chair with timers to use during RallyX events. 
 
  



Flagging Report: 
Mick Levy reported he flagged at the Start/Finish line at WGI for the AER event the past 
weekend. He also noted the upcoming SCCA Majors Super Tour at Watkins Glen 
International May 31st to June 2nd. 
 
Old Business: 
Motion made by Mark Mangicaro to purchase a second Solo time display to act as a 
backup and use while the first one is repaired as noted in the Solo report. Motion 
seconded and unanimously approved. 
 
New Business: 
Bob Schultz asked about a brochure for posting on local bulletin boards to let the public 
know about our club and its events. To be investigated further. 
 
The next General Membership meeting will be Wednesday, June 12th. 
 
Frank Beyer made a motion to adjourn, the motion was seconded by Ed Heffron and 
unanimously approved at 7:47pm. 
 
Submitted by Ed Leubner, Secretary CNYR SCCA. 


